
Chapter Officers  

President: Jim LaGarde 

Vice President: Carl  

Harris 

Secretary: Bob Picariello  

Treasurer: Tom Hall 

  

Board of Directors: 

Bob Silmser 

Kevin Ruhl 

Dave Braun 

Jon Mueller 

State Council Delegate: 

Kevin Ruhl 

 

Newsletter  Editor: Jon 

Mueller, E-mail: 

ParaSF68@aol.com 

 

Meetings  

Chapter Meetings are 

held the 4th Thursday of 

each month. 

Time: 6:30 PM 

Location: Veterans Me-

morial Park & Museum 

3602 Hwy. 301 N. 

Tampa Fl. 33619. See 

Map on last page.  

Mailing address: P.O. 

Box 89247, Tampa Fl. 

33689-0404. 

NATIONAL CHAPTER OF THE YEAR 2001, FLORIDA STATE COUNCIL,  

CHAPTER OF THE YEAR 2000, 2002, 2003, 2004, 2005, CHAPTER STATE NEWSLETTER  

OF THE YEAR 2007, FOR INFORMATION CALL JIM LAGARDE (813) 758 -4547 

 WEB SITE: WWW.VVA787.COM  

VOLUME  13, I SSUE 5 

THE OUTPOST  
Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 787, Tampa Fl.  

 

May   2010 

To All Chapter Members: 
 

  
Chapter 787 conducted its Annual Meeting on April 22, 2010 with 8 member pre-

sent.  The Election of Officers and Board Members was conducted.  Unfortunately, not 

one person stepped forward to run for any office.  You can't have a chapter without 

officers and a board. 

  

In compliance with the VVA Constitution another Election of Officers and Board mem-

bers will be conducted again at our scheduled chapter meeting on May 27, 2010. 

  

You may wonder what will happen after that if we fail to elect a full slate of officers and 

board members.  A special meeting is scheduled for June 5, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. at the 

Veterans Memorial Park.  At this meeting a vote will be put forth to dissolve the chap-

ter.  If the vote is to dissolve, then all chapter members will be placed in an "At Large" 

status within the state of Florida or you may choose to transfer you membership to an-

other chapter. 

  

As far as assets and money is concerned, at the special meeting the members will vote 

on how to distribute any monies in both checking accounts.  Any monies leftover will be 

forfeited to the Florida State Council.  We will also have a sale of our chapter assets in 

the storage unit.  Again, any assets left will become the property of the Florida State 

Council. 

  

Like many of you I hate to see the chapter heading down this path.  We were hoping 

that when our members who are starting to retire would become more actively involved 

in the chapter and step forward to lead us.  Its still not too late.  Step up and run for 

office and help guide the chapter in the future.  As a volunteer you always have an op-

portunity to help someone and maybe change their life.   

  

If you have any questions feel free to contact me at 655-7129. 

  

Semper Fi, 

Tom Hall  
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Chapter 787 awards JROTC Cadets 

Pictured above, past chapter President Jim LaGarde presents our V.V.A. chapter 787 medal to Army JROTC cadet Justin 

Kramer at Newsome High School. Col. Lonnie Dale Vona is the Sr. Army  Instructor.  

Each year, chapter 787 presents a medal and a beautiful wood-backed certificate to JROTC cadets who represent all our military 

branches at the Hillsborough County High Schools. Bob Silmser  handles most of the coordination and members like Jim      

LaGarde and Tom Hall  make the rounds to present the awards. 

Submitted by: Jon Mueller 

Todayôs Youth are Too Fat to Fight! 
By Katie Drummond AOL news 

A startling 75% of all U.S. youth are unfit to serve in the U.S. Military for one reason or another, according to a 2009      

Pentagon report. That leaves 4.7 million viable recruitment candidates, out of 32 million American teens ages 17 to 24. 

Here is the breakdown, 45% are over weight, 20% lack a H.S. diploma, 18% have criminal records, 17% fall into a             

miscellaneous category.  



Page 3 

THE OUTPOST  

Thank You to our Chapter Fundraising Volunteers! 
 

Were would we be without the men and women who step up for each of our Publix or Wal-Mart fundraisers. What a great 

way to help the chapter, meet other veterans and socialize with your neighbors. If you can spare a few hours of your time 

please contact Jim (Rambo) LaGarde at (813) 758-4547. 

Pictured above is chapter VP Carl Harris , next is Jim (Rambo) LaGarde. Chapter State Council Rep. Kevin Ruhl  took the    

pictures. 

 

Submitted by: Kevin Ruhl  

Submitted by: Jon Mueller 

Hillsborough County Veterans Council Field of Honor Ceremony 
On April 10th, members of the Marine Corps League Det. #1226 along with members of the local VFW  and AmVets hosted 

the quarterly Field of Honor Ceremony at Veterans Park. During this event, the names of those U.S. service men and women 

who have died in Operation Enduring Freedom and Operation Iraqi Freedom, in the last 90 days, are read aloud. On hand 

was a Gold Star Mother w Kelly Kowall who read the name of her son Corey Kowall. Corey, a U.S. Army Paratrooper with 

the 82nd Airborne, died with a fellow soldier and medic when the were trying to aid another group hit by and IED. 


